Note from Parent Council
[bookmark: _GoBack]Could we please ask that parents and carers DO NOT use the car park to drop off or pick up their children. 
This has been an ongoing issue from the day the school opened and something that has been raised again at the most recent Parent Council meeting.  
There have been incidents in the past where children have run across the car park to reach their parent/carer, and on more than one occasion there have been potential accidents. The school must take children’s safety very seriously, and as parents we must as well.  

The council assessed the routes when the school first opened, and advised that when driving your children to school, the ‘top path’ is the safest route to take. Cars entering and exiting the car park being the main reason for this. There will always be exceptions, disabled drivers being one, but please if you are physically able to, park at the top path and walk your children into school. 
If walking with your children to school, you are free to use whichever entrance suits. 
If your children are walking unaccompanied, please encourage them to use the top path. 

We appreciate that in the bad weather the top path can be slippy, and The Parent Council have been in touch with the councillor for Breich, Pauline Clark to ask that the route is re-assessed by the council. The school are also going to ask the council to re-asses the route. 
We have also asked Mrs. Clark to approach the council to ask if a barrier can be installed along the path in the car park which would hopefully alleviate some risk, however this is something that will have to be funded by the council so may not be installed immediately. 
The JRSO (Junior Road Safety Officers) have also been asked to take on the task of educating the children on road safety and the do’s and don’ts of using the routes to school. 

The Parent Council and staff at Woodmuir appreciate your support in keeping our children safe. 




